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Making over Muizenberg – one building at a time

As far as unsightly buildings of ill-repute in Muizenberg are concerned, progress is slowly but surely being made towards dealing with the seaside town’s various infamous eyesores.

The recently auctioned Cape Sands (otherwise known in the area as the ‘Peppermint Palace’) is finally undergoing renovation, leaving many locals eager to discover what the future holds for this well-positioned building overlooking Muizenberg’s ‘Surfers’ Corner’.

Also, a formal eviction notice has finally been served by the Simon’s Town Magistrate’s Court on the illegal occupants at the notorious Don Pepe building in the Muizenberg Village, requiring them to vacate the building as of 1 October 2009.

The fact that this kind of legal action has – so far at least – resulted in a good outcome appears to have also boosted the confidence of other property owners in the area, such as one who recently took the step of legally evicting a problem tenant.

While these are certainly positive developments, a number of local landlords remain under the spotlight for the lack of maintenance to their buildings.

Recently the local Curves franchise relocated to new premises on Muizenberg Main Road after endless difficulty with a disinterested landlord who neglected to maintain the original premises that the franchise was leasing on Atlantic Road.

This type of negligence by landlords in Muizenberg is being tackled by the Muizenberg Improvement District (MID) through a dedicated new ‘problem buildings’ trouble shooter, whose appointment by the MID in July coincided with the launch of the City’s ‘problem building’ strategy.

The mandate of this ‘problem buildings’ point man is to help the MID carry out its task of tackling ‘crime and grime’ in the Muizenberg Village area. This includes dealing with derelict buildings that fall within the MID area, and liaising with relevant stakeholders (including property owners and council representatives) with a view to restoring the buildings to acceptable condition.

Commented the MID Manager: “It seems as though the recent groundswell of community collaboration and activism that we’ve been seeing in Muizenberg Village is having a great effect on the area – in this instance, specifically with regards to problem buildings.

“We are optimistic that this positive momentum will continue to contribute to the upliftment of Muizenberg in coming months and years,” she continued.
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